
GEORGE FENTHAM ENDOWED SCHOOL  

NEWSLETTER AUTUMN 1 2024  

Page 1 of 15  

  

                                      
  October 2024                                                           

Term Dates  

 

SCHOOL TERMS & 

HOLIDAY DATES  

                         2024/2025  

 

Autumn Term  2024/25  Monday 2nd September  2024 ð Friday 20 th  December 2024  

Half Term   Monday 28 th  October 2024 ð Friday 1 st  November  2024  

Spring Term  2024/25  Monday 6 th  January 2025 ð Friday 11th  April 2025  

Half Term  Monday 17th  February 2025 ð Friday 21 st  February 2025  

Summer Term  2024/25  Monday 28 th  April 2025 ð Monday 21st  July 2025  

Half Term  Monday 26 th  May 2025 ðFriday 30 th  May 2025  

5 INSET DAYS  2024/25  Inset Day 1: Monday 2 nd September 2024  

Inset Day 2: Friday 25 th  October 2024  

Inset Day 3:  Monday 24 th  February 2025  

Inset Day 4:  Friday 23 rd  May 2025  

Inset Day 5:  Monday 21st  July 2025  

                                                         

 

Dates for Diary 2024/25  

Thursday 31 st  October 2024                    Closing date for Secondary School applications  

Thursday 7 th  November 2024                   PTFA Bonfire Bingo Event (5.30pm -6.45pm) 

Friday 8 th  November 2024                       Reception Open Morning (Booking required)  

Friday 8 th  November 2024                       Nursery Open Afternoon 1.15 pm-2.15 pm 

Tuesday 26 th  November 2024                  Yr 6 visit to Coventry Cathedral  

Monday 2nd December 2024                     Closing date for Nursery A pplications 2025  

Thursday 5 th  December 2024                  Christmas Lunch, Christmas Jumpers & Christmas Hats  

Tuesday 10th  December 2024                   EYFS & KS1 Christmas Performance (1) 9:30am   

Wednesday 11th  December 2024              EYFS & KS1 Christmas Perform ance (2) 9:30am  

Thursday 12 th  December 2024                 Yr 6 visit to Birmingham Hippodrome, The Nutcracker  

Tuesday 17th  December 2024                   KS2 Christmas Concert in Church (1) 6:00pm  

Wednesday 18th  December 2024              KS2 Christmas Concert in Church (2) 2:00pm  

Monday 15th  January 2025                       Closing date for Reception A pplications  2025  

Tuesday 4 th  February 2025                     National Childhood Measurement P rogramme  

                                                                (Reception and Year 6)  
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Nursery/ Reception Open Day  

 

Parents of children applying for  Reception places at our school for September 2025 are invited  

to attend the Reception Open Morning on Friday 8 th  November 2024 at one of two pl anned 

sessions which are 9.15am - 9.45am or 10.00am - 10.30am. Booking is required, for Reception  

bookings, please call the school office on 01675 442800 to reserve your place.  

Parents of children applying for Nurse ry places are invited to attend on Friday 8 th  November at 

1.15pm-2.15pm, no booking is required for the Nursery session, please just turn up.  

  

Important -  Admissions Dates  -  Reminders 

 

¶ Application closing date for Secondary Schools for current Year 6 childr en is 31st  October 2024. 

Offer day is 3 rd  March 2025. Applications are dealt with by Solihull Admissions .  

 

¶ Application closing date for children to start Reception in Sep tember 202 5 is 15th  January 2025. 

Offer day is 16 th  April 2025. Applications are dealt with by Solihull Admissions.  

 

 ¶ Application closing date for children starting Nursery at George Fentham Endowed  School in 

September 2025 is 2 nd December 2024. Offer day is 31 st  January 2025. Applications are dealt 

with by George Fentham Endowed School, please see the admissions pages on our school website . 

 

IMPORTANT -  Medicines in school  

 

Our Medicines in School Policy and Administering Medic ines Policy are both on our school website, 

along with the permission forms for prescribed and over the counter medicines.  

Should your child require any medication during the school day, please complete the relevant form 

and bring this, with the medicine, direc tly to the school office.  Medicines must not be sent in 

with children. It is really important that your childõs medicine has the prescription label on it and 

that your instructions exactly match the dosage prescribed.   

 

School Attendance  

 

At George Fentham Endowed School we are committed to ensuring all children achieve the highest 

levels of attendance possible and continue to ask for your support in this matter. If there are any 

factors impacting on your childõs attendance, please let us know at the earliest opportunity. We 

will work in partnership with you and offer all support possible in order to increase attendance.   

 

Parent Pay  

 

All parents of children who started school in September 2024 will now have received an activation 

letter for Parent Pay. Please can you ensure you have followed the steps to activate your account. 

Parent Pay is really important to us in school as it is one of the ways we communicate with you 

either on a whole school basis, class basis or individual basis. We may for example, ask for consent 

for trips or activities here, inform you of upcoming events, or enable you to pay for school lunches. 

In order to consent or reply you must log into your account and from here the home page clearly 

directs you to what is be ing requested. Please can you ensure all  of your contact details are up to -

date including email addresses. If you have any amendments, please send them in to the school 

office. If you have any queries or questions regarding Parent Pay, please speak to Miss  Smith or 

Miss McCormack in the school office.  
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School Lunches  

 

All children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to universal free school me als but you 

must still register. I f you have not  yet done this please do so as soon as possible , further details 

are available from the school office.  

If you think your child, from Year 3 onwards , may be entitled to free school meals, pl ease let us 

know. We can offer any help or support needed regarding this process.  

Please can all parents ensure that they k eep their childõs Parent Pay account in credit and their 

childõs Parent Pay account is cleared at the end of each term. Thank you for your help in this 

matter.  

 

Please note, the cost of a school lunch  is £2.9 0 per day.  

 

Class Events  

 

Nursery :  

It has been wonderful to welcome the new Nursery children into our school.  We are so proud of 

how well they have all settled into their new class.  Our learning theme has been ôMarvellous Meõ 

and we have been busy getting to know all about each other.  Th e children have created some 

lovely artwork by printing patterns and drawing themselves, these are displayed in our corridor.  

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
     
    
We have also used the story ôThe Colour Monsterõ to support our learning about feelings and 

emotions.  We cre ated our own collage colour monsters.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next half -term our learning theme will be ôCelebrationsõ, we will be learning about different types 

of celebrations and about how people celebrate in different ways.   

As always, than k you for your continued  support.  

                                                                                                          Mrs Bromhall & Mrs Porter  

 

Reception:  

This half term we have welcomed our new class of children into Reception.  We have focussed on 

the children settling well into new routines, developing independence and ensuring they are happy 

and ready to learn. Our theme ôMarvellous Meõ really inspired us all to get to know each other. 

After sharing the ôChatterboxesõ that the children put together over the summer, we have talked 
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about ourselves, our family, our favourite toy and delved a bit deeper into our body and found out 

about our skeleton.  We have  even had a skeleton called Stan in our classroom!   

We have observed the changes in the weather and the seasons too.  We have collected Autumn 

treasures to use in the classroom and explored vegetables such as pumpkins, squash, leeks and 

suede.   

It has be en such a long half term the children definitely deserve a week off!  

Happy Half Term Everyone!   
 

                                       
 

 

                                                                            Mrs Brown  and Mrs  Flint  

  

Year 1:  

What a wonderful start to the year we have had here in Year 1! We are so proud of how well the 

children have settled into the new routines of Year 1 and are looking forward to the year ahead.  

In our English lessons, we have been busy learning about ôPercy the Park 

Keeperõ. We have been sharing Nick Butterworthõs famous stories 

together as a class. The children have really enjoyed completing a range 

of reading and writing activities based on the stories they have heard. 

Year 1 have loved using our new ôPercy the Park Keeperõ role play area to 

bring the stories to life.  

The children have been using their ôBLP Building Learning Powerõ skills to 

make links in their learning, especially with Science and Art. We have 

been observing seasonal changes in our Science  lessons and the children have loved collecting 

Autumn it ems for the classrooms, such as  conkers, leaves and acorns. We have then used  these 

resources  in our Art lessons, where we  have been studying the artist Andy Goldsworthy . The 

children have been making Art sculptures both at home and in school based on Andy 

Goldsworthy õs work. It has bee n a pleasure to see their beautiful aut umnal artwork.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

                                                                                                       Mrs S almon and Mrs Barratt  

 

Created by Reya  
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Year  2:  

We've had a lovely start to Year 2 and the children have been completely absorbed in their 

learning! We've had lots o f fun and laughter, but they are showing clear signs of progress as well!   

We've been finding out about Symbolism in RE, all about William Morris in Art, Exploring Materials 

in Science and have been learning about the lives of Queen Elizabeth I and Queen V ictoria in 

History. The children are also loving being able to sit on the beanbags to read every morning, in 

our Reading Corner, and acting out a range o f Traditional tales in English . 

 

                                    
      Mr Bass  

 

Year 3 :                                                                                                

Year 3 have had a fantastic start to the year, they have settled in very quickly and have risen to 

the new challenges of Key Stage 2. This term we are really foc used on the BLP skills of making 

links, distilling and noticing.  
In writing, we have loved learning about different fractured fairy tales and writing some of our 

own. They helped us understand all about conjunctions, time adverbials and inverted commas. O ne 

of our favourites was ôThe Three Little Wolves and the Big Bad Pig õ.  

 

                                         
 
In our history lessons we have started our learning all about Ancient Egypt and have thoroughly 

enjoyed learning how to examine artefacts from the British Museum website and understand what 

they can tell us about life in Ancient Egypt. We have been fascinated by so many topics such as 

mummification, the tomb of Tutankhamun and learning to write in hieroglyphics. Soon we will be 

having a visit from a famous historian - Mr Egypt himself!  
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This year for the first time we are learning a modern foreign language, which bien sur  is French. 

This term our focus is on greetings, days of the week and numbers.  

Finally, we have made a splash in the swimming pool each Monday, perfecting our strokes and 

increasing our stamina at North Solihull Leisure Centre. The swimming instructors regularly 

comment on the amazing behaviour of our Year 3 children so well done everybody, you ar e making 

us very proud!  

                                                    
 

                                                                   Mrs Jones and Mrs Chamberlain   

 

Year 4 :  

The children have settled in superbly into their new class and have quickly adapted to the new 

routines and expectations that are required in Year 4. They are already showing what super 

learners they are and have fully thrown themselves into their work, ut ilising lots of their BLP 

skills.  

In English, we have been studying the book ôBottersnikes and Gumblesõ, written by S.A.Wakefield. 

The children have enjoyed following the adventures of the characters in the book and have already 

produced lots of fabulous writing, trying where they can to use the grammar that they have been 

taught so far.  

Our History unit on the Romans has also proved to be a huge hit with the children. We have found 

out lots of interesting facts about the rise and fall of the Roman Empire and the children learnt 

what life was like for a soldier fighting for the Roman A rmy. Our interest in the Roman Empire 

has also linked beautifully to our Art lessons where we have been looking at and designing Roman 

mosaics.  

One of our main highlights this half term has been our music lessons where we have started to 

learn the ukulele , th rough the Wider Opportunities initiative delivered by Solihull Music Service . 

We are all looking forward to developing our musical skills further and hope to be able to showcase 

everything that we l earn later this year . 

     

                                              
 

                                             Mrs Briggs and Mrs Griffiths

     

 

Year 5 :  

It has been a busy but fabulous first term in Year 5!  We have enjoyed writing about Narnia using 

our powerful adjectives. òStumbling out of the wardrobe into the cold, shimmering world of ice 

and snowó has never fe lt so imaginative and real. We  have also been using ôWho Let the Gods  Outõ 

by Maz Evans to hone our  reporting skills, summarising the 5W s (what, when, who, where, why) 

and interviewing characters.  

Over the last few weeks, the children have proved themselves to be keen and able scientists, 

whilst investigating Forces. We  have been launching parachutes, testing friction and exploring 
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how different shaped objects experien ce water resistance; using our  brilliant noticing skills to 

make detailed observations and carefully record measurements. Well done!  

Finally, in art, we had the opportunity to create some magnificent Greek Masks. What a great 

start to the year!  

 

                                      
  

                                                                                                  Mrs Bradburn and Mrs Kermode  

 

Year 6 :  

Year 6 have made a wonderful start to the new school year! They have displayed great resilience 

moving into Year 6 and have amazed me with their enthusiasm to learn new facts and skills.  Back 

in September, we launched our History topic, WW1. Through resea rch, first - hand accounts and 

reading the text ð ôWar Gamesõ, the children have discovered what is was like to live during WW1 

and how Hampton in Arden supported the War effort. They have further produced the most 

wonderful poetry based on WWI trenches, along with the most amazing symbolic collages 

representing the  positives and negatives of war.  

Year 6 have taken on a lot of responsibilities, reading with the younger children, running games on 

the playground for the y ounger children and even as m onitors at break and lunch times. The 

children are taking their roles  very seriously and are being wonderful role models.  

The Harvest Tea also took place this week where the children baked cakes, set up a tea party and 

hosted the event for their grandparents. We all had a wonderful time. I am very proud of the 

children ð t hey were such wonderful hosts.  

 

                                                            
 

                                                                                         Miss Timothy  

  

School Sports ð Mrs Bradburn  

 

School Sports Clubs  

Our school sports clubs are well under way and it has been wonderful to see so many of our pupils 

engaged in sporting activities. Our clubs run for 10 week blocks so our current clubs will continue 

for 4 weeks after half term. The last sessions will be the wee k beginning Monday 25 th  November.  

Please note this does NOT include Cross Country which will finish at half term due to weather 

restrictions. After half term this will be replaced with a year 3 & 4 speed stacking club ready for 
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a new competition opportunit y. As this is a lunch time club the children will be able to sign up for 

this in school.  

We currently have a f ew spaces left in our clubs so i f you are interested in joinin g, please collect 

a form from the school Office.  

At George Fentham, we are proud to invest a sign ificant amount of money from our  school budget 

to fund the Tuesday to Friday clubs so that all children have equal access  to these sporting 

opportunities. In return, we expect a high level of commitment to the club and have high 

expectations f or pupilsõ behaviour during the sessions. 

                                                    
 

Cross Country   

Huge congratulations to Hermione , Bea, Chloe- Belle, Auri, Lana , Polly & Cassidy who took part in 

the girls õ cross country race on the 3 rd  October 2024. They were amazing! They competed against 

hundreds of other children from eight different school s over a 1km muddy course. I was so proud 

of every single one of them as they gave it their all and we were so pleased that we came 4 th  out 

of all  the schools.  

Unfortunat ely, due to bad weather the boy s race was postponed twice an d we were unable to make 

the re -scheduled race. Donõt worry boys - keep running and training for Borough Athletics in the 

summer.  

                                                                                          

Music ð Mrs K ermode 

 
We have had a busy musical half term since September! Children are continuing to sing well in 

assemblies, have learnt about different composers and musicians (such as Hildegard of Bingen  and 

David Bowie) and learnt and  performed the Harvest hymns be aut ifully for our special Harvest 

Assembly.  

EYFS and KS1  have been enjoying their Charanga music lessons learning all about Marvellous Me, 

Hip Hop and Afropop . When asked about their m usic lessons, the children are always very 

enthusiastic - they have enjoyed singing and moving in time to the beat of the music.   

Year 3  started their series of workshops in preparation for their participation in Solihull Sings 

at Solihull School in May 2025. Miss  Sainsbury from Solihull Prep School came to teach the 

children a number of different songs and all teachers present were so pleased with the beautiful 

way in which the children responded and listened to instructions. As a result, their singing stamina 

greatly improved within the session and they also managed to learn a few different songs 

confidently, including one about Vikings and a lovely song about how music can bring us all together. 

Miss Sainsbury said that she was so impressed by the behaviour and e ngagement of the class. 

Well done!   

Year 4  have started their u kelele sessions as part of the Whole School Ensemble Teaching 

scheme, Wider Opportunities, taught by Solihull Music  Service . This half term has been focussed 

on learning the different parts of the ukelele, how to hold the instrument and how to strum the 

open strings.   The children have also learnt about the different 1 and 2 beat note values. 

Congratulations Year 4 on  a successful half term so far  -  your teachers have been very impressed 

with y our focus during lessons. Keep it up!     
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Year 5  are about to learn the music for Young Voices at Resorts World Arena in February 2025. 

There is a wide range of musical material and a lot to learn, so keep practising over the next half 

term, Year 5. Thank you to all parents and carers who have helped wi th signing up their children 

so swiftly to the Music Room so that they can learn the songs at home too. If you haven't been 

able to do this yet, please find the link in a Parent Pay message on the 2 nd October, 2024.   

Junior Choir  has begun well and the chi ldren are really starting to gel together as a group and are 

making a super sound! We have learnt a number of African songs such as A Keelie  and Jambo 

Bwana (Hakunan Matata ) and a beautiful song called Believe by a wonderful contemporary 

composer called Li n Marsh. We were fortunate to have Peter Davis in from the Armonico Consort 

team come into school and do a brilliant workshop with the children, working on their posture, 

breathing and sound projection. Junior Choir will continue after half term on a Thurs day after 

school (3:30pm - 4:15pm)  so please do let Mrs Kermode know if you would like your child to 

participate.  

We were treated to a fabulous Guitar assembly  by our Guitar teacher, Dan Tyler. He performed 

a number of pieces, explained all about the guitar and encouraged a willing volunteer to come and 

have a go!  

Finally, instrumental lessons  have been back up and running again. Please encourage your children 

to sign up to perform in assembly after half term (whether they have lessons in school or not) so 

t hat we can continue to enjoy their progress!   

We would love to encourage even more children to take up an instrument, so if you are a budding 

musician and wou ld like to learn an instrument, please sign up using the Solihull Music 

information which came home via Parent Pay . If you would like to discuss financial support or 

instrumental hire, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Kermode or the School Office to find 

out more. Solihull Music can be contacted on: solihullmusic@solihull.gov.uk or 0121 704 . 

 

Stranger Danger  

 

Throughout our day to day  work in school, we provide lots of opportunities for children to develop 

their knowledge and skills in order to keep themselves safe  and to make safe choices . This week 

we have talked to all  children, age appropriately, about ôStranger Dangerõ. 

Key messages such as ôYELL, RUN, TELLõ were shared as well as what to do if you are ever lost. 

We have talked about ôsafe strangersõ that can help us e.g. police officers, teachers and people 

who wear a uniform and ôsafe spacesõ to go to, to ask for help e.g. police station, school, 

supermarkets and leisure centres. We have also encouraged all children to learn a mobile phone 

number of a parent o r carer just in case they  need to contact someone in an emergency.  

 

        
 

Elections  

 

As part of supporting our children to better understand 'British Values õ, they are given the 

opportunity to vote in our School Elections. These took place a few weeks ago and all children 

were able to be part of the process of electing representatives for our School Council , Online 

Safety Committee  and Eco Council. By being part of this process it allows them to begin to 

understand 'democracy' and 'the rule of law', as well as seeing our British Values in action. All 3 

groups have had their first meetings, to establish what they will focus on this year, and more 

information w ill come out over the next few weeks. We look forward to our children raising the 

profile of their respective areas around school and beyond . 

mailto:solihullmusic@solihull.gov.uk
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Eco- Council ð Mrs Briggs  

 

We have already had our first Eco-Council meeting and have started to work out our priorities 

for the year ahead, starting with celebrating ôWorld Food Dayõ where we have planned to deliver 

our first eco assembly. We have lots of fantastic ideas which we think the rest of our peers wil l 

enjoy and we are all looking forward to continuing to promote  an eco-awareness within school and 

beyond. 

 

                                      
 

A big thank you m ust be extended to last yearõs Eco- Councillors. Our award application for 

the Greener Solihull Schools Award was submitted just before the summer holidays. Although 

we have heard that we will receive an award for our work, we have not officially been told 

what level award we have achieved. That being said, we are hoping that all of our init iatives 

will lead to a level 3 award, which is the top award that can be given. Some of  the children 

from last yearõs Eco- Council have been invited to the award ceremony, taking place at the 

Civic Suite in Solihull in November. This is a very prestigious e vent where we will get to meet 

the Mayor of Solihull. A super reward for all of the hard work last year.  

 

School Council  ð Mrs Bailey  

 

Last week, George Fenthamõs School Council met for the first time. The children were all very 

enthusiastic and eag er to represent pupil voice from their own classes . 

We started off by looking at what qualities a good school councillor would have and the children 

impressed me with their thoughtful answers.  

We then put together our constitution, which essentially is a list of  rules that we will all abide by 

when we have our meetings.  

Finally, the children were given their badges which they wore proudly on their uniforms.   
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We are all looking forward to making a p ositive difference around school  this year.                                       

                                                                                                                                       

E- Safety  ð Mr Bass  

 

Huge congratulations to our newly elected Online Safety reps. We held our first committee 

meeting with all the new reps and explored what the role was, discussed what we thought we 

needed to do to continue to raise the profile of Online Safety and decided on what our first task 

would be. All reps received their bright, shiny badges and should wear them with pride. You will 

see that our first task as a committee is launching our 'Online Safety Poster' competition - see 

the separate email about this - and we look forward to sharing more as the year goes on.  

 

                                             
                                              

 

Year 6 Roles and Responsibilities  ð Playtime and Lunchtime Monitors  

 

This year we are increasing the opportunities for our Year 6 children to take on additional  

responsibility and act as excellent role models for younger children throughout the school.  

We have just finished  our first round of ôrecruitmentõ for playtime and lunchtime monitors. The 

children completed a detailed application form and then attended an interview with Mrs Gaughan. 

After successfully completing their training session ten  of our Year 6 children have now been 

appointed as playtime and lunchtime monit ors. This process has really helped the children to 

developed their understanding of th e different stages of recruitme nt and gain some experience 

in the process.   

 
There will be further opportunities next term when we will be ôrecruitingõ our new librarians to 

help manage our school library.  

 

Black History Month  

 

During October we have been celebr ating Black History Month. The chi ldren have learnt about 

significant figures , of black heritage and culture,  who have made a real difference. Each class 

studied one person in detail and shared their fabulous learning in a very special Celebration 

Assembly.   

Year 1 - Simone Biles, Year 2 - James Earl Jones, Year 3 - Benjamin Zephaniah, Year 4 - Katherine 

Johnson, Year 5 - Errollyn Wallen , Year 6 - Rosa Parks. 
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Harvest Festival  

 

The Harvest Festival Celebrations were held in school on Friday 11 th  October and the children 

were invited to bring in items to be donated to the local foodbank.  This was really well supported 

and we displayed all the many items in the assembly and after this they were sent to òCommunity 

Essentialsó in Olton who very gratefully received our donation. 

 

                                                     
 

Please see below, the òThank youó note sent t o the school from the foodbank:  

 

Dear George Fentham Endowed School,  

 

On behalf of everyone here at Community Essentials, I want to extend our heartfelt thanks for 

your recent food collection. Your kindness and generosity have had a direct impact on many 

families who rely on our services, and we are truly grateful for your efforts.  

 

It is wonderful to see the entire George Fentham Endowed School community ð from the children 

and parents to the dedicated staff ð come together to support such a vital cause. The food you 

have collected will go a long way in helping those who are facing challenging times, and it reminds 

us all of the power of coming together to make a difference.  

 

Thank you once again for your invaluable support. Your contributions are making a real difference, 

and we deeply appreciate it.  

 

Warm regards,  

 

Community Essentials - Food Bank & Pet Food Bank 

community-essentials.org.uk  

 

MacMillan Coffee Mo rnin            

 

On Friday 27 th  September we held a coffee morning to raise funds for Macmillan Cancer Support 

where parents were invited into school between 9.30 and 10.30am for a piece of cake and a tea 

or coffee in return for a donation to the charity. The left over cakes were then t aken round to 

the classrooms for the children to buy and  take home. We are delighted  to say that this event  

raised £227.41 for Macmillan Cancer support.  

                      
 

https://url.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/rOK0CjYn1uRVQ1jIWfWFmwbcW?domain=community-essentials.org.uk
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Parent Consultations  

 

Thank you to all parents and carers who joined us for our Parent Consultation evenings this week. 

These are really important and useful opportunities for you to speak with your childõs teacher and 

look at your childõs learning journey for this half term. We received lots of lovely comments and 

feedback throughout the evening s.  

Please take time to look at the Building Learning Power (BLP)  parent l eaflet which was given out 

during these consultations. The leaflet explains what BLP is and why it is so import ant in supporting 

children to become life -long successful learners.  

 

Holidays in School Time  

 

Headt eachers are only allowed to grant leave of absence in very exceptional circumstances  and 

where the application has been made two weeks in advance . This do es not include family holidays, 

therefore, we ask that you do not book holidays in school time as these will be unauthorised and 

could lead to a referral to the Local Authority Enforcement Team for a fixed penalty fine or 

prosecution.  

Should you require any  further information, or wish to discuss a leave of absence request p lease 

contact the school office.  

 

Medical, Dental & Optician Appointments  

 

Following advice from CSAWS, we would like to ask for your support in organising medical, dental 

and optician appointments outside of the school day. Please note if there is no alternative, you 

may be asked to show a copy of your appointment letter or card  to the school office and complete 

a leave of absence request.  

 

Dietary Requirements / Food Allergies  

 

Please note it is t he responsibility of Parents / Carers to advise the school office, in writing, of 

any dietary requirements or food allergies for each  individual child. T his is not required for food 

preferences but for medical c onditions such as allergies or reli gious beliefs. This i nformation will 

be stored on your  childõs record throughout school. 

 

Healthy Schools: Break  time  Snacks and Water Bottles  

 

Snacks 

As part of our Health y Schools approach, we ask for your support in only sending in pure fresh 

or  dried fruit and vegetables for morning snack . No other snacks are permitted. Please note 
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f resh fruit or vegetables are provided by school for all children in Nursery , Reception, Year 1 and 

Year 2. Key Stage 2 children should be provided with a fruit or ve getable snack from home.  

Water Bottles  

Children have access to their water bottles during the day and are regularly reminded to drink . 

Please encourage your child to do this and ensure that drinking bottles contain water only . 

Should you wish your child to have milk at break time details are available from the school office.  

 

No Nuts in School  

 

We have a number of children in school who have a severe nut allergy. These allergies can be life 

threatening. In order to keep all o f our children safe, please ensure that you do not send 

any nuts or products containing nuts into  school with your child, at any time.  

 

 
 

REMINDER: Car Parking and Voluntary One - Way System  

 

Just to remind you, there is a voluntary one -way system at school drop off and collection times 

which is to enter at the bottom of Fentham Road by the war memorial and to leave the top end of 

Fentham Road along Marsh Lane.  Thank you for your support in this matter.  

 
 

REMINDER: Collecting your child at the end of the day  

 

At the end of the school day we are dismissing approximately 200 children onto the small 

playground. With limited space and well over 150 adults collecting, we would like to ask for your 

help to ensure everyoneõs safety. Once your child has been released to you by their class teacher, 

please keep your child with you and do not let them run around on the playground. It is very 

difficult, from a staff point of view, to check every child is with the correct adult if children are 

running between par ents. In addition, there are more opportunities for children to bump or knock 

into each other as classes are being dismissed. Thank you for your support in this matter . 
 

 

The BASE  

 

The BASE provides before and after school care and Nursery wrap around care  during term time . 

The BASE is not run by school, but by a completely separate Voluntary Management Committee. 

If you have  any queries regarding this provision,  please contact Mrs Tina Coley directly on 01675 

443913.  

 
 
 


